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Letter to Editor

Dear Editors,

We were interested to read the recent article: “Trends and patterns of suspected infanticide cases autopsied 
at the Kacyiru Hospital, Rwanda” [1] .

Firstly, the issue of suspected infanticide requires sensitivity and compassion. The absence of any mention 
of consent raises the question of whether informed consent was obtained for the publication of these 
graphic images of the bodies of infants. In the era of rapid and easy dissemination of photographs to 
international audiences, meticulous attention to this ethical issue is warranted.

Secondly, we had concerns regarding the description of the ‘hydrostatic test’ used to distinguish between 
the reportedly asphyxiated infant versus the reportedly stillborn infant. This test is at the center of 
significant controversy in forensic pathology. Knight’s Forensic Pathology textbook notes that it is “of 
limited value” and can “never [be] a definitive test in itself”; while other literature reported rates of false 
negatives as high as 29% of all cases tested, with false positives due to microscopic decomposition also of 
concern [2, 3, 4]. The presentation of limitations of its use would have strengthened the paper.

Finally, we want to inform readers of potential solutions from other low-and-middle income settings. While 
research is scanty about the motivations of parents who commit infanticide, “safe haven laws” and so-
called “baby boxes” that allow a distressed parent to safely abandon an unwanted live-born infant, have 
been successfully trialed in many settings.  These include South Africa and Pakistan [5, 6]. We wonder if 
a similar strategy in Rwanda could reduce the rate of infanticide.
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